## **SACRED HEART**

POST OFFICE BOX 10

BREMAN ESSIAM GHANA WEST AFRICA

6<sup>th</sup> May, 2011

Attn: Joeseph Krentz

Canada Food For Children, Langley,BC, Canada

Dear Mr. Krentz,

On behalf of the people of Breman Essiam, the abandoned Liberian refugees, the orphans of Sacred Heart Catholic Parish, schools and community, I would like to thank you for all the shipments you send through Ministerial Development and Relief Programme led by Mr. George Bannerman to feed the homeless, the orphans, the elderly, the street children, the disabled and the less fortunate in the Ghanaian society and the abandoned Liberian refugees and thousands of Ivoirians fleeing the civil war in their country. We are very grateful for this donation of food as it helps us to reach out and help those in need. Just this week many refugees have died from hunger. Statistically we record about twenty deaths every week due to hunger whenever your shipments of food are delayed. Your shipments are the only source of food for these poor people. Without these shipments of food from you (CFFC), thousands would have been dead. Your shipments of food have had a great impact on our society, therefore we need the shipments regularly, and any delay will cause thousands of deaths due to hunger.

The refugees, the elderly, the orphans and all those whose survival depends on your food shipments are praying that people support you financially to continue your good work. Please, people are dying, we need food immediately, at least two forty foot containers of food every month to save over 32,000 people whose very existence depends on your food.

Mr. Krentz we hope you and CFFC will continue to ship through Ministerial Development and Relief Programme through Mr. George Bannerman to continue providing food for the less fortunate especially the children.

Yours brother in Christ service,

Father John N. A. Evans

Gacret Heart Parish On Rox 10: Helimat Colam Car